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Pennock City Council Meeting 

Tuesday, February 4, 2025 

 

Pennock City Council held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, February 4, 2025 

at 7:00 p.m. at the Pennock Community Center.  The following members were present 

Mayor Kevin Crowley, Council member Jeff Arends, Bruce Bastin, Lance Crowe and 

Shane Dillabough.  Also present was Mark Johnson, maintenance employee Donavan 

Peters, resident Kerry Gross and Deputy Meghan Dimler. 

 

Motion by Council member Bastin to accept the agenda as presented; Council member 

Dillabough seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Motion by Council member Arends to approve the Consent Agenda which consisted of 

the January 7, 2025 Council minutes and to pay all the February bills; Council member 

Crowe seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

 

OPEN REPORTS AND DISCUSSION 

 

Sheriff’s Report - Deputy Dimler was present for the sheriff’s report.  For the month of 

December there were 62.75 hours and the month of January there were 48.75 hours.   

 

 

CITIZENS FORUM 

 

There was nothing. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

There was nothing. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Dirk’s Fourth Addition Covenants – Clerk Johnson mentioned that the Covenants and 

Restrictions of Dirk’s Fourth Addition that are presently recorded in the Office of 

Kandiyohi County Recorder are dated September 21, 2006.  In order to amend the 

covenants, the city must obtain signatures that need to be notarized for every person who 

benefits from the covenants.  Every person who benefits from the covenants is every 

property owner within Dirks Fourth Addition.  

 

Parks – Council member Bastin mentioned on how the parks need maintenance and 

mentioned about removing the park on 5th Street NE and possibly putting up twin homes. 
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COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 

Shane Dillabough – Mentioned if there was a possibility of putting up signs to promote 

bringing businesses in to town. 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Regular Council meeting was closed at 7:33 p.m. to discuss maintenance employee Peters 

wages. 

 

 

CLOSED MEETING 

 

Motion by council member Crowe to increase maintenance employee Peters wages to 

$29.50 per hour effective January 1, 2025; Council member Bastin seconds the motion.  

The motion passed. 

 

Council member Bastin made a motion to adjourn the closed meeting and re-open the 

regular council meeting; Council member Arends seconds the motion.  The motion 

passed.  Closed meeting was adjourned at 7:42 p.m. 

 

 

Being no further business Council member Dillabough made a motion to adjourn the 

meeting; Council member Bastin seconds the motion.  The motion passed.  The meeting 

was adjourned at 7:43 p.m.  Official minutes will be approved at the next council 

meeting. 

 

Dawn Johnson 

Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer 


